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College Roundtable for Planning and Budgeting

MINUTES

Monday, October 8, 2018

Present:
Felicia Bridges, Ramona Butler, Romina Contreras, Lisa R. Cook, Barbara Des Rochers, Barbara Godoy, Kuni Hay, Brenda Johnson, Claudia Abadia as designee for Cora Leighton, Jennifer Lenahan, Kelly M. Pernell, Cynthia Reese, Shirley Slaughter, Rowena Tomaneng, Alejandria (Ally) Tomas, Joseph J. Bielanski, Jr.
Co-Chairs: 
Rowena Tomaneng, College President and Kelly Pernell, Academic Senate President 
	AGENDA AND DISCUSSION ITEMS

	1. Review Agenda

	The meeting was called to order by Co-Chair Kelly Pernell. Attendees were requested to review the agenda.
Motion:  Alejandria Tomas moved to approve the agenda.

Second by: Brenda Johnson

Opposed: None

Co-Chair Pernell noted the agenda approved and vote unanimous.
President Tomaneng requested to add to the agenda:

· There were two minor changes on the Professional Development Committee portion of the Shared Governance Management, which she will share.

Alejandria Tomas moved to approve the amended agenda.

Second by:  Kuni Hay

	2. Review Minutes from September 24, 2018 

	Co-Chair Pernell requested the review of the September 24th meeting minutes.
Motion: Alejandria Tomas moved to approve the minutes.
Second by Barbara Des Rochers
All in favor

Opposed:  None

Abstentions:  None
Co-Chair Pernell declared that the meeting minutes are approved.

	3. Enrollment Management Subcommittee

	Leader: Rowena Tomaneng
Document: PD Committee Spring 2016, Enrollment Management Sub-Committee
Professional Development (PD) Committee

President Tomaneng first shared updates for the PD Committee:
· Under the Charge the following was added:

· d. Oversee the retraining leave process (See Article 26, Paragraph S)

· The second change is:

· Recommends to the College President.
Q. Did it recommend to Academic Senate before or Roundtable? Should it say “College President and Academic Senate?”

Response: They deleted “Recommends to Education Committee, College Roundtable, Academic Senate and Classified Senate.”
Academic Senate President Pernell stated she would like Academic Senate added back as it is part of 10+1. It was stated that there were no objections to changing it to reflect that it recommends to the College President but it should include Academic Senate as well. 

Q. Why was Classified Senate removed?

Response: It was done in the PD Committee. 
President Tomaneng shared that this was done in the Spring and it didn’t come to Roundtable until this Fall.  She confirmed hearing that both Senates would like to be added back. She asked members of the PD Committee to bring it back to the committee and let them know that evidently the changes were not approved prior to being sent to her.

Enrollment Management Subcommittee
The following updates were shared:

· The Assessment Coordinator was deleted because of the changes happening in assessment with AB705.

· Recommended and added :

· Counseling Chair or Designee
· DSP&S Counseling Coordinator
· ASBCC President or Designee

· Because this is a subcommittee of the College Roundtable, it was recommended that we add a notation about meeting quorum.

· Added by President Tomaneng was the quorum requirement for meetings which states that 50% of the committee’s membership in attendance will meet quorum.

· It was explained that the reason it is set at 50% is because adding to the subcommittee membership would essentially be College Roundtable, and not a smaller subcommittee.
· Also, many representatives are already serving on multiple governance committees and will not be able to attend every meeting.
Approval of the subcommittee was requested to make it official as we are moving into intense outreach and inreach for Spring enrollment.

Motion: Shirley Slaughter motioned to approve the Enrollment Management Subcommittee with changes as presented.

Second by: Barbara Godoy

Discussion:

Jennifer Lenahan commented that for Veteran’s Affairs they have discontinued use of this term and are now using “Veteran’s Services”.

VA stands for Veteran’s Administration and when “VA” is used here, it gets confusing.

Response: So noted.  This change will be made in the membership list.

Call to vote by Co-Chair Tomaneng
All in favor

Opposed:  None

Abstentions:  None
Future Action Items

· The Facilities Committee will be brought back as they will be adding the statement regarding quorum.

· As there is a new Curriculum Chair, the Curriculum Committee will be taking a look at what they have submitted for the bylaws and make any further revisions. This will come later.
· Classified Senate will also be looking at their governance bylaws.

	4. 2018-2019 Measure B Allocation

	Leader: Kuni Hay
Document: FUND 12 Measure B budget break down 2018-2019 - Scenario 1
This is an effort to make sure that there is transparency on how the money is used and most importantly that we are in accordance with Measure B guidelines.
VPI Hay reviewed the draft of the 2018-2019 Allocation of Funds noting that out of the initial allocation for this year, 80% would be for faculty ($1,434,400.00) and 20% for non-instructional faculty ($358,600.00).

80% Instructional

· The initial allocation was reviewed along with the Spring and Summer expensed amount. So far, what has been done for the 80% portion is to move to Measure B part-time salary in English, Math and Science, the disciplines specifically identified in the Measure language.  The total amount is $295,184.33.
20% Non-Instructional

· On the 20% portion for Summer 2018, Counselors who worked the 11th month were charged. This totaled $75,409.00.
· Summer PT Counselors also totaled $44,535.00.

Totals spent so far:
· 80% - $1,139,215.67

· 20% - $238,656.00

Projections for  Fall 2018:
· 80% - $648,314.65

· Balance $490,901.42

· VPI Hay pointed out that there will not be enough funds to cover all costs in Spring 2019. The delta will be augmented by the District.  

· 20% - $31,321.24

· Balance $207,334.66

· Only the cost for Librarians have been projected so far for Fall 2018.
· Counselors that are not in Categorical and Counselors paid out of SSSP will also be charged but the cost is underdetermined. The 20% Fall projection will increase.
For attendees new to the Measure B allocation, President Tomaneng explained that there is a major difference happening this year.  In the past years when we started Measure B, which is the Parcel Tax, it was allocated and handled at the District level. There was a portion of funds that were distributed per our Budget Allocation Model (BAM) process and given to each of the colleges. That funding is referred to as “PASS” but it is essentially the same money.

It was meant for:

· Innovation

· To support instructional programs and supplemental instruction that connected to Basic Skills and the Sciences
· For some programs that didn’t have ongoing funding.

· As an example, at that time, Veterans did not have access to the grants that it has now.

·  Similarly, the Library is not well supported nor the Learning Resources Center, with tutoring.
Because of the different controversies that have emerged in the last two years at the District level and the changes that the Citizens Oversight Committee has been asking for, Vice Chancellor Johnson and Chancellor Laguerre made the decision to move forward and allocate the Measure B funds that the District previously handled.

As such, each of the colleges has been charged to take a look at the language of the Bond and make sure that part-time faculty who are charged to Measure B are within the guidelines of the allowables. 

· We have English, ESOL, Mathematics and our Science classes for part-time.

For non-instructional (because we also have to be mindful of the 50% law), the 20% non-instructional can cover:

· Part-time counseling

· Tutors

· Part-time librarians

· Books and other supplies for instructional areas, if there are monies left over.
This is the expectation of the taxpayers.

Q. Joseph Bielanski asked about the new Board Policy that will be adopted tomorrow night and the Parcel Tax administrative procedure that the Chancellor already signed off on? These are much more specific.
Response: President Tomaneng indicated that her understanding is that the new procedure that will be approved by the Board was designed for the Parcel Tax moving forward, if we get a renewal from the bond; if it passes. She indicated that we have been doing reporting for the PASS money and bringing it to the District. We will have to do regular reporting and the Board Policy says that whatever we are doing and whatever we are charging, that the report is coming to governance before it goes to District governance.
Comment by Joseph:  And there will be a special Citizens Oversight Committee instead of a merged Citizens Oversight Committee.
Response:  Yes.  The District is handling that and the colleges have no purview regarding how that will be set up. The Citizens Oversight Committee does review how we are spending all of the taxpayer dollars.
There was additional discussion on this and oversight of the General Obligation Bond. From the discussion, President Tomaneng recommended taking a look into whether there was an existing second oversight committee.
Q. Is the change this year that the colleges are now managing their allocation of funds instead of the district?

Response: Yes.

Q. So that means the money comes to the college directly?

Response: Right. $1.7M per the BAM. When the District was allocating the money sometimes the colleges didn’t know which part-timers were getting moved into the Measure B or if there were some errors that happened and other positions were being charged to Measure B.  This change lets us be more connected to the use of the funds.  We have oversight to make sure there are no errors in part-time faculty, such as in Social Sciences, getting charged to Measure B because that is not within the language in the Parcel Tax.
Q. Do we know how much the other colleges get for Measure B?

Response: No. It will be whatever their BAM allocation is. It is $8M total and wherever we are in terms of FTES. BCC received 22.42%. Merritt has a little more than BCC because they are a little larger in terms of their enrollment. COA is the least and Laney is around 36%.
VPI Hay indicated that she will bring back additional information on what was just shared along with revised numbers.

	5. Shared Governance Reports: Academic Senate, Classified Senate, ASBCC

	Academic Senate (report by Kelly Pernell)

· Kelly noted that she was not at the last meeting as she was at the Spring Student Success Conference.
· VPI Hay indicated that the Guided Pathways Framework will be reviewed one more time. They want to see the job description.

· Heather Cisneros came to visit and described the $500 stipend for faculty who would like to develop the non-credit Career Development College Preparation (CDCP) Certificate.
· Tomorrow there is a special DAS meeting at the District, 2:30 pm-4:30 pm. Everyone is invited to attend.
· The discussion is about a vote of “no confidence” or “censure” for the Chancellor and Board of Trustees.

· The meeting is in the IT Conference Room.

Associated Students of Berkeley City College (report by Romina Contreras)

· Romina will be attending the Board of Trustees meeting tomorrow, representing BCC.
· There are several ideas they will be discussing:

· ASBCC full membership.  Full Board obtained this week.

· Will speak about Interim Director.

· AS attending GLO Leadership Training Summit at UC Berkeley.

· An interactive workshop group facilitated by counselors from Google, Apple, Facebook, and various startups to train on 4 key skills:

1. Project Management

2. Meeting Management

3. People Management

4. Communication & Public Speaking

· Will talk about Transfer Day and the voter-friendly campus initiative they have been supporting here at BCC.
·  They want to work on, “Why BCC”.
· Why attend BCC as opposed to other campuses?
· Ensure visibility and making sure they are doing their job as student government to reach out.
· They are starting a mentorship program for BCC students so they are also more involved in student government.
Q. Have you done any social hashtags for, “Why BCC”?

Response: Not as of yet.  This just came up and they will start working on it.

Classified Senate (report by Jennifer Lenahan)
· They are still looking for two new Classified representatives to join this committee.
· They are going to the Facilities Committee this Friday for the GSA for the gender neutral restrooms.

· They brought up the Professional Development and there is a little problem with it.

· None of the Classified Staff want to participate.

· Are they a part of it so that they pay the bills and take the minutes?

· It is not in any of their job descriptions.

· Working with Scott Hoshida, right now.

· There are problems getting people paid because of the new OnePeralta system.

· You have to have a PO in place before you can reimburse people which means when they come with their membership dues you can’t reimburse them because there is no PO in place.
· The travel is a lot of work and it is not in Joanna’s job description.

· She does not want to continue.

· They are talking about paying them overtime but $500 is nothing in overtime.

· It is a problem.

· It is on the agenda for Wednesday’s meeting.

· Clarified that they are in conversation with Scott at the District level for Classified compensation.

· Merritt seems to be the only one who has anything to say halfway decent.

· The employee who does it, stays overtime.

· She does not know how this will get resolved because they don’t have to do it.

· If Classified decides that they don’t want to participate since they have no budget, she is unsure what will happen.

Q. Who are the current members on Classified Senate?

Response: Do you mean officers? Jennifer Lenahan, Kye Ocasio-Pare, and formerly Alejandria Tomas.

Q. Has the format always been this way?

Response: She doesn’t know.  Joanna has been providing this services for 4-5 years.  Jennifer has been doing it 4 years.  There is a 3-year timeline but nobody wants to do it. It requires a lot of work; processing all of the travel requisitions, minutes/notes.

There was a discussion regarding travel processing and also how Accounts Payable processes things.

· One issue is that they all do things differently.

· Processing paperwork shouldn’t be this difficult.

President Tomaneng indicated that this may be something she and Director Slaughter can bring up, in terms of more consistency at the District-level regarding guidelines. 

	6. Announcements & Meeting Adjourned

	SEIU

President Tomaneng reported that she believes a formal message has gone out to members of SEIU regarding the union’s position around the hiring of Classified hourly staff. She wanted to clarify this for the council if people are asking questions about it.

SEIU has been reviewing again the ongoing use of Classified hourly staff across the district, in certain departments, and there have been repeated renewals of the same hourly.

· They have taken the position that if the work is critical to the department, we should be looking for funding for minimally of at least a half-time position with benefits; if not a full-time position.

· For existing hourlies, the union will not approve an extension beyond 10 days if your Classified hourly is set up for a 65-day position.

· If there is an extension put forth, they will only approve, if it is deemed on their list that the work is critical, 10 additional days for a total of 75 days.

· They will still approve hourlies with some departments that make a requests, if there is a need but again, it will not be more than the 75 days.

· She also noted that it has to be different work.

Jennifer commented that she spoke to Richard Thoele, SEIU President, and told him that there are some hourlies that want to be hourly.  He is going to look at that if they present the positions. She provided an example of an instructional assistant that might be working in Math, an embedded tutor, or someone to that degree who may want to be for one semester or the next.

President Tomaneng added that she thinks seasonal employment is still approved because those are just one-time special projects. Conversations are already happening across the district and at the other colleges and she believes all of the union stewards have also been informed of some of the changes that are happening.

As a reminder, this goes back to the lawsuit that SEIU won against the District and there were some clear parameters of hourly employment that were defined at the outcome of that lawsuit.

Q. For clarification purposes, is SEIU allowing those hourlies that are in place to work through the end of the semester?

Response: If the hourlies are set up and there are days remaining and the assignment was set up to end December 1st, as an example, if the days are done, there won’t be a renewal after that.
Q. Are we talking about the people who are the 500-600 hour limit?

Response: That’s Instructional Assistants, that’s different.

Comment: Barbara Des Rochers indicated that they do have someone that this might impact. She is concerned if they are saying that this person cannot work beyond December and asked will they be able to get an advertised position, in place, and filled for half-time.

In response, President Tomaneng noted that HR has generated a list of Classified hourlies and BCC does not have very many.

· They are looking at the list.

· Two years ago, they conducted this type of review, trying to find available funding in general funds, from grants, and other means.

· She noted that it is difficult.

· One thing that was prioritized by SEIU was for the Instructional Tech for Chemistry, for the Sciences, but we already had prioritized that position to fill and we have filled it.

· This was noted to be another issue as it was filled on Strong Workforce monies and should be pushed over to Fund 1.

· When the review was conducted when Vice Chancellor Largent was here, there were no funds that could be put together in Fund 1 for a full-time position with the benefits.

· Right now, what they are looking at is if they can do a combination from some grants but it has to be in line with what we prioritized as an institution.

Q. Can general funds be combined with grants to pay for a position?

Response: Yes.

In Veterans they have funding for a part-time person, hourly, going forward. Jennifer noted that she understand that you want to combine that and it makes sense but she would like the departments to be combined that are similar. As an example, so it is not like she would have a part-time Staff Assistant in Veterans that then is a Math Instructional Assistant.

President Tomaneng noted that this makes sense.

Q. Barbara Godoy stated that she understands that SEIU has valid concerns and the 75-day mark is clear as far as the 65-day and 10-day renewal. She asked if there is a process or ratio which has been outlined by SEIU, or a formula in which they are recommending based on the number of part-time temporary staff versus what they want to see as full-time employment for SEIU.
Response: They haven’t given a formula and President Tomaneng thinks that one of the concerns would be that if each of the colleges undergoes a Classified prioritization process based on our Program Reviews, then SEIU shouldn’t be defining the positions that we can fill in. Each college is defining through our Program Reviews, what the needs are for specific areas.

Update on the Technology

The Chancellor is trying to hire an Interim Vice Chancellor for Information Technology to lead and continue the OnePeralta upgrade and work.  It is time sensitive and everything is frozen because of the work. President Tomaneng thinks he is trying to get an interim in place by the end of October.

· The DAS and SEIU does not like this; they want a permanent hire.

Next week BCC is participating in the Undocumented Student Week of Action. There will be activities, post cards, speakers, etc., that will be present. The Undocumented Community Resource Center (UCRC) is taking the lead in this work.
President Tomaneng adjourned the meeting and noted that we will move into our welcome reception for Ally to congratulate her and welcome her as our Interim Director of Campus Life.

	Next Meeting:  October 22, 2018, 12:15 p.m., Room 451A/B


Minutes taken: Cynthia D. Reese, 981.2851, creese@peralta.edu[image: image1.jpg]
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